



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Wednesday 25th May 2016
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman) T Wass J Heron, G Deighton C Harrison and Mrs Daldry.
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong and 4 members of the public
	01/0516
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	ACTION

	02/0516
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
It is noted that Councillor Keetley declared an Interest on item 5/0616 on the agenda – planning as well as Council Heron on planning no 16/0031
Councillor Daldry declared an interest on Defib 10/0616
	

	03/0516
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on 25th May 2016 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman
	

	04/0516
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Warcop Action Group raised some money back in 2011 towards the purchase of a community defibrillator and they were wondering what had happened to this.  Councillor Daldry reported that this money was given to Upper Eden Community Responders to fund a kit including a defib for Mrs Daldry who is a first responder and this was to be used by the first responders and not for the community.
The Environment Agency have given a window of works as from May – September 2016.

A resident asked if the ‘Woodland Burial’ was any nearer.  Councillor Keetley has just made a leaflet for this and is ready for the councillor’s approval.  
	

	05/0616

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
The following applications have been received 

16/0023 – Mr & Mrs D Keetley – consent is subject to compliance
16/0155 – Mr & Mrs Dean-Netscher – consent is subject to compliance

16/0031 Land at High Green – consent is subject to compliance

16/0235 – Ms V Ewin – conditions imposed by local planning authority
16/0153 – Mr & Mrs Dean-Netscher – subject to compliance with conditions


	

	06/0616
	FINANCE
The Following were approved for Payment
100926     Eden Life life               £3300.00
100927     T&B                            £2920.00
100928    J Noel Paul                  £150.00
The council have purchased a ride on lawn mower and a push lawn mower for the cost of £2920.00 Councillor Wass has also asked if the council would consider purchasing a strimmer and also a personal protection kit.  Councillor Wass will get some quotes in for this to bring to the next meeting.  The Lawn mowers will need to be put onto the parish council’s insurance.  The clerk will also open an account at a garage in either Kirkby Stephen or Appleby for petrol.
	HS


	07/0616
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATES

Councillor Keetley attended a new chair course run by CALC
	

	08/0616
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
(please see attached plan circulated before the meeting)
Councillor Keetley would like all the councillors to choose an area they would like to work on and to circulate it more widely to seek local people’s views and ideas.

	DK

	09/0616
	CODE OF CONDUCT & STANDING ORDERS
Each councillor was given a paper copy of both of these for their own information.
The parish council adopted both of these policies.
	

	10/0616
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
APPLEBY HORSE FAIR
The Chairman would like to thank everyone for their help in contributing towards all the work building up to the fair.  Councillor Wass reported that he was going to speak to the Highways as the small layby just off Sandford road end is not coned off yet.  Councillor Wass also had some new signs for landowners to display on their fences with regards to horses grazing.
CHAMLEY ARMS

Councillor Heron has spoken to District Councillor Patterson and he suggested that the parish council should write again to EDC.
PARISH LAND
Councillor Keetley and Wass need to speak to PF&K regarding this.
DEFIBRILLATOR
2 Defibrillators have now been purchased one for Warcop Village Hall and one for Sandford which is on Mr White’s Barn.  The parish council would like to thank Mr & Mrs Daldry for their generous donations received in memory of their daughter Natasha.  A coffee morning also raised £664.00 towards the purchase of a defib which now will go towards purchasing one for Bleatarn.  Councillor Wass also gave a donation from Warcop Action Group which came to £520.00 which will also go towards the defib for Bleatarn.  Mrs Daldry mentioned there would be more fund-raisers to help towards the cost of funding a defib for Bleatarn.
A66 SPEED LIMIT DELAY
Unfortunately there has been a 4-6 week delay in this being implemented due to a complaint about the new 50mph.

SPONSORSHIP FOR COMMUNITY BUS

A resident asked at the last meeting if this is something the parish council would consider sponsoring this bus which currently runs once a month to Barnard Castle as the money ran out in December that was currently funding this project.  Councillor Libby Bateman and Sue Fell are currently helping with this project and are looking into funding for this.  It was agreed to wait and see as to whether any funding would be secured or not.

	DK

DK & TW

	11/0616
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
A Letter has been sent in from a Mr McGuffie asking if he could reserve a space on his family’s plot for his ashes to go in.  The Clerk will send a letter confirming that this is okay and it was agreed that there was no charge for a reservation as there was already a plot there.
Councillor Daldry asked if there could be some way of displaying some information about the cemetery.  After a discussion Councillor Keetley agreed to put together a “Cemetery leaflet” and bring to the next meeting for approval.
	HS
DK

	12/0616
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS

Nothing to report.
	

	13/0416
	ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
Parish Action Plan – a more detailed version and moving it forward
Clerk’s Salary

Review of Appleby Fair

	

	14/0216
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next schedule meeting is confirmed as
Monday 18th July 2016 at 7.30pm

Meeting closed at 9.00pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
	


· Please note agenda items must be submitted to the Clerk at least 10 days before the date of the next PC meeting.
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